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	Fiction*
	Fact*

	Pima County met with Retirees prior to rescinding the insurance coverage.
	Despite continued requests, Pima County refused to meet and discuss this issue with Retirees prior to rescinding coverage in July 2010.

	The Pima County Administrator had the authority to unilaterally terminate Retiree insurance coverage.
	Per the Pima County Attorney, only the BOS has the legal authority to terminate or modify the benefits of its employees and Retirees. An unsigned letter was received by Retirees from the County in February 2010.

	Retirees were to receive a one year notice of Pima County’s intent to rescind coverage.
	No legal letter of intent from the BOS was received by Retirees. The BOS legally terminated (via a vote) three days after Retiree coverage was terminated by the insurance company on July 1, 2010.

	Pima County Retirees were responsible for driving up the cost of health insurance.
	In the final year that Retiree’s were included on County coverage (FY 2009-2010), Pima County’s health insurance expenditure was $40 million.  In FY 2012-2013 it is $46 million.  In FY 2013-2014 it is projected to be $86 million.

	United Healthcare did Pima County a favor by accepting their health insurance contract.
	Pima County ask for bids for insurance coverage in 2011. United Healthcare offer was 2 million dollars higher than the next highest bidder.  Nevertheless, they were awarded the County contract  (without a bidding process) in FY 2012-2013. The County will go to self insurance in FY2013-2014 due to United Healthcare’s projected cost increases (see above).  Pima County now acknowledges that United Healthcare has profited from the contract.

	Retirees were invited to  participate in the ongoing County Health Benefits and Wellness Advisory Committee
	A vote in June, 2012 was taken to “ban” Retirees for attending future committee meetings. Note -PCRA has ignored this “ban” and continues to attend HIBWAC meetings.

	Pima County Retirees are getting large pensions which makes buying insurance easy.
	The average ASRS monthly pension is $1100.  The average monthly cost of insurance for a Retiree and spouse is $1000.

	Pima County Retirees are part of affluent households.
	Women head of households, minorities and lower income workers are disproportionately represented in the County workforce and Retiree population and are therefore most impacted.

	Pre-Medicare Retirees are early retirees who are asking the taxpayers to pay for their insurance.
	Pre-medicare Retirees have  retired under the “normal retirement” provisions of ASRS.  Retirees have always paid 100% of their insurance premiums. The taxpayers have never subsidized those premiums.


*Documentation available.
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